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Minutes meeting 22 April 2006
by Ed Spencer

The meeting was called to order by the Chapter President,
Ted Duay. As Registrar, President Ted Duay announced
that we have had five new approved applications and
currently have 9 new prospective members.

The Treasurer’s Report and the minutes of last month’s
meeting were approved.

President Ted Duay announced that next week, the State
BOM will be held to include the election of state officers.
Also, the National SAR meeting will be held in Dallas,
which he plans to attend.

On June 3, 2006, a genealogy workshop will be held at
Parkland Library. This workshop is being sponsored by the
Lighthouse Point DAR and the Fort Lauderdale Chapter
SAR.

Treasurer Joe Motes announced that 5 ROTC awards have
been presented so far and that 23 awards remain to be
presented. He also thanked the volunteers who are
assisting him with the conflicting presentation schedules.

There being no further business, President Ted Duay
introduced our guest speaker, Colonel Leo R. Gray.

In 1943, Col Gray joined the Army. He graduated after one
year at Tuskegee with 750 basic flight hours and 933 flight
hours of advanced flight training.

Even though President Franklin D. Roosevelt ordered that
all military facilities be integrated, Col Gray noted that
there were incidents where segregation was the rule. One
such incident occurred at Freeman Field where the
Commanding Officer changed the designation of the
regular Officer’s Club for use of the assigned officers and
confiscated the Enlisted Club and made it the Officers in
Training Club while the Tuskegee Airman were assigned
to the field for training. The Tuskegee Airman were
designated as officers in training so as to prevent them
frr]org using the same club as the white assigned officers on
the base.

In another incident, while walking into the club, Col Gray
noticed that white officers were drinking outside, so he
asked why they were not inside. The response that he
received was that even though the club served all officers,
the local laws forbid the integration. So Col Gray went on
in.

On December 24, 1944, he departed Hampton Roads,
enroute to Italy where he was assigned to the 100th Fighter
Squadron.

For his first mission, he was assigned to the first fighter
flight over Berlin. In preparation for this flight, the
squadron acquired P47 110 gallon drop tanks that were
located at a nearby railroad depot that were retrofitted for
the group’s P51s. Before the mission, Lieutenant Gray was
ordered to stand down by a higher ranking officer who flew
the mission in Lt. Gray’s plane.

By the end of World War Il, Colonel Gray had flown 15
missions with a total of 750 hours of flight time. He left
active duty in 1946, but remained in the Air Force reserve
until 1984. For his service, Col Gray earned the coveted
Air Medal and a Presidential Unit Citation.

Our May 13th Guest Speaker

Kings, Queens, Pilgrims, and Tavern keepers: Who is in
Your Family Tree?

Our Guest Speaker is Debbie Duay.

Have you ever wondered if you descend from royalt?]/?
Perhaps you are a direct descendant of King John and the
Magna Charta Barons. Could you be one of the few that
can trace their lineage back to Charlemagne? Maybe there
is a Mayflower Passenger hidden somewhere in your tree.

If are you curious about some of the other lineage societies
such as The Baronial Order of Magna Charta, Order of the
Crown of Charlemagne, The General Society of
Mayflower Descendants, Order of the Founders and
Patriots of America, and Flagon and Trencher
(Descendants of Colonial Tavern keepers), then you will
not want to miss this Presentation. Debbie Duay will
discuss how to find an eligible ancestor, what each society
requires in terms of documentation and lineage, and the
types of published resources that can assist you in the
documentation process.
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Chapter President Ted Duay presents a Certificate of
Appreciation to Col. Leo Gray for his outstanding
presentation during our April chapter meeting.

Fort Lauderdale Treasurer, Joseph Motes is installed as
the new Recording Secretary of the Florida Society, Sons
of the American Revolution.

Fort Lauderdale President, Ted Duay and his wife,
Debbie share a moment with Chuck Bragg, Candidate for
Genealogist General and his wife, Karen.
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President’s Message

Dear Compatriots:

The Annual Meeting of the Florida Society Sons of
the American Revolution was recently held in
Gainesville. The event reminded me of the opening
line of Charles Dickens’ novel “A Tale of Two
Cities.” It truly was the best of times and the worst
of times.

Joe Motes, our Chapter Treasurer and JROTC
Chairman was installed as the new Recording
Secretary of the Florida Society. |1 extend my
personal gratitude to Joe for his courage and
unselfish willingness to accept an important
position that others were afraid to accept. | know
that he will do a superb job and make all of us very
proud! This was the best of times.

Our own Chapter Chancellor, Ed Sullivan was
given the red carpet treatment as Governor General
of the General Society of Mayflower Descendants.
He and his wife, Betty shared the head table with
SAR President General Roland Downing. Again,
this was the best of times.

My good friend and long time friend and supporter
of our Chapter, Saul Montes-Bradley, who served
as past President of the Miami Chapter SAR and
past Editor of “The Florida Patriot, Official
Magazine of the Florida Society Sons of the
American Revolution” was nominated from the
floor for the positions of Editor and Senior Vice
President of the Florida Society. Sadly, he was not
elected to either position. | am truly saddened by
this turn of events and question the wisdom and
good sense of the Florida Society in not electing
him. “The Florida Patriot” flourished under his
editorship and he was able to reduce the cost of the
publication by almost 35%. Had he been elected as
Senior Vice President, he would have been able to
secure world-class speakers for our State meetings,
which is the primary job function of that position.
Alas, none of these things will happen and the
Florida Society has done itself a great disservice.
This is the worst of times.

Respectfully,
Ted Duay, President
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The Story of Valley Forge

continued from last month

The boys started the ringing, and after the clapper
had struck about a dozen times, both the lads and
Major Downing noticed a change in the Bell’s tone.
Upon examining the Bell, they discovered a
hairline crack, over a foot long. Major Downing
sent the boys on their way.

July 8, 1835 Long-believed to have cracked while
tolling for John Marshall, who had died while in
Philadelphia. However, this is historically
questionable.

1837 The Bell was used as a frontispiece to an 1837
edition of Liberty, published by the New York
Anti-Slavery Society.

1839 William Lloyd Garrison’s anti-slavery
publication The Liberator reprinted a Boston
abolitionist pamphlet containing a poem about the
Bell, entitled, The Liberty Bell, which represents
the first documented use of the name, “Liberty
Bell.”

April 1841 Muffled and rung upon the death of
William Henry Harrison.

Feb. 1846 The most famous crack in history, the
zig-zag fracture occurs while the Liberty Bell is
being rung for Washington’s birthday.

The Philadelphia Public Ledger takes up the story
in its February 26, 1846 publication: “The old
Independence Bell rang its last clear note on
Monday last in honor of the birthday of
Washington and now hangs in the great city steeple
irreparably cracked and dumb. It had been cracked
before but was set in order of that day by having the
edges of the fracture filed so as not to vibrate
against each other ... It gave out clear notes and
loud, and appeared to be in excellent condition until
noon, when it received a sort of compound fracture
in a zig-zag direction through one of its sides which
put it completely out of tune and left it a mere
wreck of what it was.”

Some historians believe that a squabble over money
led to this final crack. Christ Church claimed an
exclusive priviledge of ringing the bells on
Washington’s Birthday, as that was the church
Washington was affiliated with while he lived in
Philadelphia. The city paid the church a $30
bell-ringing fee for “service to the illustrious dead.”
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However, in 1846, it seems other churches wanted
in on the action. Why should Christ Church get all
the money and glory? The debate was played out in
the newspapers. Ultimately it was decided to press
the Liberty Bell into service and discontinue paying
for patriotism.

1852 The Bell was brought down from the steeple
and placed in *“Declaration Chamber” of
Independence Hall.

1876 Displayed at the Centennial Exposition in
Philadelphia

1885 Bell traveled by train to New Orleans for a
World Industrial and Cotton Exposition and to help
foster national unity.

1893 Bell traveled to Chicago for World’s Fair.
1895 Bell traveled to Atlanta for the Cotton States
and Atlantic Exposition Exposition.

1902 Bell traveled to Charleston for the Interstate
and West Indian Exposition. On its way there, it
was involved in a train wreck.

1903 Bell traveled to Boston to take part in a
celebration of the Battle of Bunker Hill.

1904 Bell traveled to St. Louis for the Louisiana
Purchase Exposition.

1908 Procession through the streets of Philadelphia
to celebrate Founders Week.

1915 Bell traveled to San Francisco for the
Panama-Pacific Exposition (see our Photo Essay)

City officials were initially reluctant to send the
Bell on this trip because they thought all the recent
traveling and handling had damaged the Bell.
Newspaper editorials across the country weighed in
on the pros and cons about moving the Bell.
Ultimately a petition signed by several hundred
thousand school children helped sway Philadelphia
officials to allow the Bell to travel.

The Bell traveled over 10,000 miles on the San
Francisco trip, stopping in many towns and cities
along the way. Vibrant, patriotic crowds greeted the
Bell waving flags, blowing whistles, with brass
bands, and gun salutes.

Enthusiastic Philadelphians welcomed the Bell
back upon its return to Philadelphia. It was the
Bell’s final rail journey.

1917 Mounted on a truck and driven through the
streets of Philadelphia for a WWI Liberty Bond
sale.
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Dec. 31 1926 To help celebrate the 150th
anniversary of Independence, it was decided that
the Liberty Bell should help usher in the New Year
with a ceremonial tap. Microphones were placed
round the Bell, and at midnight it was struck with a
specially designed mallet by the mayor’s wife.
June 1944 D-Day: The Bell tapped with rubber
mallet twelve times by Philadlephia Mayor Bernard
Samuel during a national radio program to
symbolize “Independence.” At the show’s end the
Bell was tapped seven times to symbolize
“Liberty.”

Aug. 1962 Tapped on the first anniversary of the
Berlin Wall to show solidarity with East Germans.
1976 12:01 A.M. To help celebrate America’s
Bicentennial, the Liberty Bell was moved from

Independence Hall to a pavilion across the street on
Independence Mall. The Pavilion which allows
visitors to view the Bell at any time during the day
was designed by Mitchell/Giurgola and Associates.
1997 The National Park Service instituted a “fee
demonstration program” at three less-visited
locations in Philadelphia. It is speculated by people
in the know that the ultimate plan is to impose
visitor fees at the Liberty Bell and Independence
Hall.
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1997 Plans are being considered for development
of the mall area, which includes moving the Liberty
Bell closer to Independence Hall. Read the details
from the NPS.

Apr. 6 2001 Tourist attacks Liberty Bell with
hammer

READ MORE...

Mar. 24 2002 The new Liberty Bell Center (see 2
above) comes under a blistering attack when it is
revealed that the President’s House in Philadelphia,
used by Washington and Adams from 1790-1800,
had slave quarters right where the entrance to the
new Liberty Bell Center would be in the redesign.
READ MORE...

May 13 2002 Historians meet to discuss the
proposed Liberty Bell Center, the President’s
House, and the issue of slavery at the site.

Jan. 15 2003 The Park Service held a public
meeting to unveil the preliminary site design for its
treatment of the President’s House, adjoining the
Liberty Bell center, in Philadelphia.

READ MORE

Feb. 15 2003 About 10,000 people (according to
the Philadelphia police) participated in an Anti-war
rally at the Liberty Bell.

Oct. 9 2003 Avenge The Ancestors Coalition
protests prior to the opening of the new Liberty Bell
Center, demanding a marking in the pavement 5
feet from the entranceway the location of slave
quarters President Washington had built.

READ MORE

Oct. 9 2003 The new Liberty Bell Center, costing
$12.6 million, is opened to the public.

June 6, 2004 To commemorate the 60th
anniversary of the Allied invasion of Normandy
(see June 1944), the Normandy Liberty Bell was
cast. It is a reproduction of the Liberty Bell, made
from precision measurements -- without the crack.
Now, we can hear how the bell was intended to
sound! The project was a collaborative effort, using
the best technology available, with the cooperation
of the National Park Service.



